Pat went to a Lutheran summer camp on the Delaware
River for eight years as a child and this year participated
in a Camp Hagan reunion in Pennsylvania. Camp Hagan
is gone now, but she got to meet many former campers,
sing camp songs, and visit where the camp used to be.
Camp Hagan was an important part of her development
and the reunion was a highlight of her year.

Pat continues to enjoy going to
the gym 6 days a week taking

The Met Church is still an important part of our life. We

exercise classes such as
Zumba and Turbo kick boxing.

has recently discovered Swedish cousins on her
maternal grandfather's side, and we hope to meet them.
This year, we returned to Kona for the Kona Coffee
Festival with our House of Sweden friends Carl and
Ingrid Englund. We met up with our friends from the
SDSU retirees group Dan Gilbreath and Michael Brooks
and their friends. San Diego was well represented as we

The San Diego State University Retirees surrounds us
with wonderful friends and fun activities.



